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The West Wing Project is a significant capital project that will alter the RSF operations.
Currently the West Wing project has been subjected to the CEQA compliance process and a
Mitigated Negative Declaration has been issued from the San Francisco Planning Department.
Building Permits have been applied for and a Site Permit will be issued in December 2016. The
existing Solid Waste Facility Permit and our Air Board Permits currently provide for the existing
use in the Organic Annex and will only need to be modified to allow us to relocate the existing
permitted use to the West Wing Building.

The contingent schedule for the relocation of the C&D facility will require (1) a determination of
CEQA compliance, (2) building permits (3) a new Solid Waste Facility Permit and (4) a new Air
Permit. While the location of the project has not been determined at this time, the project is
anticipated to be constructed in San Francisco with adequate oversight from the appropriate city
or regional agencies.

The contingent schedule for the Zero Waste Facility will involve an equipment installation into
an existing building that is currently permitted to process Solid Waste. RSF anticipates that we
will be required to obtain (1) Building permits related to the Mechanical and electrical aspects of
the equipment installation, (2) an amendment to our Solid Waste Facility Permit and (3) a
modification to our Air Permit. This project will be in San Francisco with adequate oversight
from the appropriate city or regional agencies.



